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7-30-20
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,

We are midway through summer and thankfully our virus numbers are still low. This means that the town and NH are doing a good job adhering to social distancing and mask wearing. We hope that you are getting out and enjoying summer in these unusual times. This is a great time to explore all the great areas near us: Pisgah State Park, Forest Lake, Mt. Monadnock, the rail trail as well as other outdoor functions like racing, bands in the park and outdoor dining. It is important both emotionally and physically to get outside and visit with people and do things. This is what summer is all about, just don’t get too close.
Prior to traveling, seriously consider not traveling outside of New England. If you do you should quarantine for 14 days upon returning.  Many states outside New England do not want visitors so check ahead. We all have seen the news; the world and our country are in the grips of a deadly pandemic. The numbers of deaths in the US have topped 150,000 since January and the number of hospitalizations has exceeded capacity in many areas. The fact remains there is a huge resurgence of the virus in the country. These outbreaks are due to people not wearing masks, being in crowds and the overall progression of the virus. Only a few New England states have not seen an increase in hospitalizations and deaths. Don’t be deceived by this information and think NH is all set. This could change tomorrow. The virus is here to stay until there is a vaccine.  Our Governor has been clear; we must be vigilant and not let our guard down.

All town departments are operating as usual. We are taking steps to be prepared for the next surge of the virus. We are here to answer any questions you may have. You can reach us at 

239-4951. State elections officials have distributed guidelines for the upcoming elections in September and November. Be assured we are working hard to make sure our elections are safe and available for all. If you have questions about voting, please contact the Town Clerk about an absentee ballot. 
The Governor has issued guidelines for reopening of schools in the fall. School officials are working hard to make sure our children and the staff are safe while offering a good education. Please contact the school for information. The kids so look forward to this normalcy. We must expect some hiccups and temporary closures, but the education of our children will continue.
Continue to be smart and safe!
